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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

held on 8th March 2016
at 7.45pm at the Clubhouse

PRESENT: There were 21 members present.  Peter Higgs was in the Chair.
1. APOLOGIES
There were apologies for absence from Peter Frost, Peter Meisner, Dan Cameron, Rosie Campbell, Lorna Tidmarsh, Patrick Mears and Sarah Walsh.
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 3rd March 2015, and of the Extraordinary General Meeting held on 19th November 2015, were approved.
3. CHAIR’S REVIEW OF THE YEAR
The Chair encouraged members to read the full review on the website.  He hoped this would be available on 9th March.  He had tried to produce a comprehensive review. He was glad to start his account of the highlights of the year with a piece of really good news, namely that Old College had gained the LTA’s elite Club accreditation of Tennismark+, This was due to a lot of hard work by many people, including Nigel Thorpe and Chris Barker.  Moving on, the Chair highlighted:
· Membership numbers: Club membership had increased over the year, with real strength in adult tennis.  Junior membership was slightly down but he expected it to increase due to expected improvements in the junior offering.  Croquet was also down but he hoped they would also increase and he noted that the new playing rules issue had been successfully resolved. 
· Finance: The Club was in a very good position with an operating surplus of £39,000, compared to a surplus of £24,000 in 2013/14.  This was due to increased membership, the newly introduced facilities levy on the coaches, and to increased bar and other revenue.  The Wear & Tear Fund had £105,500, and there was in addition £61,000 available for projects - this should fund much of the cost of the mini tennis court/hitting wall project and the proposed new floodlights on Courts 6 and 7. 

· Tennis: Finals Day 2105 had, the Chair thought, possibly been the best ever with entertaining going well into the evening.  Moreover team tennis was flourishing, the juniors were doing well, and a new head coach had been appointed after a rigorous selection process run by Mark Alderson.  He thanked the outgoing head coach, Jon Modica, for all he had done for the Club over many years.  He congratulated Chris Barker on his appointment. 
· Croquet: The Chair noted that Croquet had another successful year.  He thanked the outgoing Chair of Croquet Rita Brook who had done a great job and welcomed the new Chair of Croquet Philip Batty.

· Projects: The new croquet shelter was very pleasing, additional cycle racks had been installed, and the honour boards had been put up in the Clubhouse. Incorporation had occurred and the transition to the new entity was on track (the Chair thanked Patrick Mears and Nigel Thorpe especially for their work on this).
· Social: The Club had developed in many different ways over the past year, as the third dinner dance and finals day had shown, with a vigorous social life, its own band and much else. 
· 2016 Honorary President: The Chair congratulated Peter Allen on his appointment as Honorary President.  This was well deserved. 

· Support for new Committee: The Chair encouraged members to get behind the new Committee and support it.  The outgoing Committee had been associated with a lot of change and that had sometimes provoked opposition. He noted that it was important members shared their views with the Committee.  For instance there had recently been what he thought was a strange ‘secret campaign’ against an issue and it was only when the views were shared that they contributed to the discussion and helped shape the outcome.  He also reminded members that the Club is run by volunteers and that it was important that they remember this whenever there is an issue about something that is not going quite according to their expectations.  The Club works because members give generously of their time and we need to respect and encourage volunteers. 
4. TREASURER’S REPORT
In the Treasurer’s absence, this report was taken as read. 
5. TENNIS AND CROQUET
The Chair explained that the outgoing Chair of Croquet could not be present but he was happy to report that Croquet was in good shape. He again noted that he was very pleased that Philip Batty was standing for Chair of Croquet. 
The Chair of Tennis noted that he had taken over midway through the year, on Jonathan Pearson’s retirement.  Jonathan had achieved a great deal, increasing the number of teams and the Club now ran 9 Ladies’ teams, 9 Men’s and 5 Mixed.  They had a great record of success.  The Club had enjoyed a strong intake of new players. The appointment of a new Head Coach had been taken very seriously, with a full process managed by a subcommittee representative of the tennis members.  They shortlisted 12 candidates and then interviewed four, of whom the outstanding candidate had been Chris Barker.  The 2015 tournament had been a great success and he wanted to thank George Cockbill, Desmond MacMahon and Sarah Walsh, for making it so.  Finally, he noted that coach led Club play sessions had proved a very good innovation. 
6. COMMITTEE COMMENTS
Some members of the outgoing Committee commented on their roles. The Social Secretary said a full programme lay ahead, including a quiz night, finals day with entertainment, more art exhibitions, and some new ideas.  The Chair praised the Director Clubhouse & Grounds for his hard work.  The Director Membership said membership had steadily risen and was now at a record level.  People joined largely because of word of mouth or because of the website.  The Chair noted that the Committee had outsourced the renewal process to the Club bookkeeper, which would enable the Director Membership to focus on new joiners.  He then thanked the Executive Secretary for a lot of hard work behind the scenes including on incorporation. 
7. ELECTIONS
There were no contested positions. Accordingly, the following were elected:

	Club Chair
	Jimmy Gasteen

	Club Vice Chair
	Conor Finegan

	Director membership 
	Jeremy de Pessemier

	Director Clubhouse & Grounds 
	Ivan Savage

	Social Secretary
	Desmond MacMahon

	Member Representative 
	Sarah Walsh

	Chair of Tennis
	Mark Alderson

	Men’s Captain 
	Will Skidelsky

	Ladies’ Captain 
	Alison O’Mahony

	Mixed Captain
	Liz Rowland

	Director Juniors
	Lorna Tidmarsh

	Chair of Croquet
	Philip Batty


The Chair congratulated Jimmy Gasteen and the new Committee.  He noted with pleasure that Lorna Tidmarsh had been elected Director Juniors, the first time this role had been filled in two years.  He also welcomed Philip Batty as Chair of Croquet. He then invited the meeting to endorse retrospectively the appointments of Nigel Thorpe as Executive Secretary for the past year and of Dan Cameron as Treasurer. This was approved unanimously. 
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
David Cianfarani, as Chair of Surrey LTA, reported concern at developments affecting the Wimbledon ballot.  The LTA was proposing a tiered charging system where members would have to pay to enter the ballot, which he thought was very contentious.  It was likely that Old College could be interviewed on this issue.
There were no other points and the Chair closed the meeting and thanked everyone for their attendance.
The Meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
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